

Ms. Anne Kong and MCS-MSS Alumnae Congregational Leadership Team P.O. Box 311, Maryknoll, NY 10545-0311 Tel: 914-941-7575, E-Mail: CLT@mksisters.org May 15, 2020

Dear Ms. Kong,

Your tireless facilitation of the shipments of so many of the generous donations of personal protective medical equipment - including masks, shoe covers, thermometers, bath mats, protective clothing, water soluble bags, table wipes, goggles, etc.- from our faithful MCS-MSS Alumnae is greatly appreciated in these difficult times. Please be assured that the precious supplies all of you have provided are being well used and are deeply valued and welcome.

As you are probably aware, close to half of the Sisters residing here at our Maryknoll Sisters Center are elderly and have serious health problems, which makes our need for these supplies even more urgent. We are so grateful that all of you have reached out a helping hand to us.

All the medical supplies that you have donated are making a definite difference, for our dedicated medical staff and our Sisters who are being very well cared for. Thank you so much.

Right now the Sisters here at Maryknoll have created a "Communion of Prayer" network, with those who are able committing themselves to ½ hour periods of prayer from 5:30 AM to 11 PM every day. Our aim is to hold our suffering world in a web of prayer as people everywhere try to cope with this terrible COVID19 pandemic. Our Sisters joining in this prayer in other parts of the world are making this an "around the word/around the clock" network of prayer. All of you, our precious Maryknoll Alumnae, as well as your family and friends are certainly included in this very special "web". Again, thank you for your invaluable assistance. Blessings.

Gratefully yours in Christ,

Sister Antoinette Gutzler, MM President

Maryknoll Sisters

Sister antainette Gutzler, mm